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teers cannot be held responsible or liable for the accuracy of information or materials, or for any errors or omissions that may  have occurred, 
especially where supplied by other organisations or sources. In using this information, you assume all risks associated with its use or misuse.  

KASBAH -  
Supporting Disabled People Towards Independence 

A Successful KASBAH AGMA Successful KASBAH AGM   
Our Annual General Meeting was held on 7th July 
in the recently restored Ulcombe Village Hall at the 
Museum of Kent Life near Maidstone. The meeting 
was very well attended, and members had an open 
invitation from the museum team to tour the attrac-
tions and exhibits of the museum free of charge 
before and after the event. 

The AGM was opened by Mr Brian Mortimer, the 
Mayor of Maidstone, to whom we are most grate-
ful. This was followed by a welcome from the Chair 
of KASBAH, Mrs Elizabeth Hague-Smith, who 
thanked everybody for coming. 

The formal business of the AGM ran smoothly, 
with the presentation and adoption of last yearõs 
AGM minutes, and proposed changes to the 
Memorandum and Articles of Association being 
accepted. The Annual Report was presented by the 
Chair who took the opportunity to formally advise 
members of the integration of DIAL NWK (the 
Disability Information Advice Line charity) and 
welcome it into the KASBAH organisation.

The Annual Accounts 
were presented by Gra-
ham Steele, Treasurer, 
and Emma Carver gave 
the Chief Officerõs Re-
port, outlining KAS-
BAHõS expansion plans, thanking the Board, the 
KASBAH staff and our many volunteers for all 
their hard work over the last year. 

All the existing Board members were re-elected un-
opposed and will continue their hard work and sup-
port for KASBAH. Following this, our Auditors 
were appointed for the coming year. 

Our guest speaker Mr Rowyane Stultz, one of  
KASBAHõS resident trainees at Seabrook House, 
delivered an interesting 
insight into what it 
means to live with Spina 
Bifida and Hydrocepha-
lus. He explained the 
different effects the con-
dition has on him and 
how he has adapted to 
meet these challenges, 
and then answered ques-
tions from the audience. 
He was presented with a 
small token of the or-
ganisationõs appreciation by one of our Directors, 
Mrs Mandy Webb.

The Mayor of Maidstone, Mr Brian Mortimer, opens the AGM  

Our Guest Speaker,  
Rowayne  Stultz  
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A WORD FROM EMMA ...
A WORD FROM EMMA ...   

Hello Everyone  

I hope you are looking forward to the Summer and have wonderful trips and ac-

tivities planned?  

Here is a selection of useful websites to find out what is happening in your area:
 

youreable.com ; disabledgo.com  ; visitkent.co.uk ; special - needs - kids.co.uk ; iknowkent.co.uk ; 

disabilityalliance.org ; Kidsdaysout.co.uk  -  and remember to check local authority websites!  

KASBAH had a successful AGM on the 7th  July. Thank you to all who attended and sent their 

apologies. Our charity's objects have now been formally extended to include support now being 

available for any disabled person, in addition to their family and/or Carers throughout Kent 

and Medway. This change will allow the organisation to expand but at the same time still con-

tinue to provide a high quality service to our core membership.
 

We are making progress with a new supported housing scheme in Gravesend and hope to repli-

cate this supported housing model in East Kent in the future. KASBAH has expressed interest in 

a new Short Breaks scheme in Medway and is slowly expanding Out Reach provision in North 

West Kent. If you need support in your own home in any aspect of daily living; cooking, shop-

ping, budgeting, travelling, or accessing new services please do give me a call at the office.
 

So it is all go in the office but we hope to make quick progress which will provide additional 

service and capacity for you, the members.  

Bye for Now  

Emma Carver (KASBAH Chief Officer)  

Inside KASBAHInside KASBAH   

Improving Office Contact  
We are aware that there have been some days recently where the office has not been 

staffed and no alternative contact number has been given. In future, in the event of any 

days where we know the office will not be staffed, a mobile contact number will be in-

cluded in the answer -phone message to use if the call is urgent.  
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Richard Chapman (Board Director)  
I am a retired special school head teacher who spent over 40 years working with children with special 
needs. I am married with three daughters and 6 grandchildren.  
I was a Swanley town and district councillor, and twice Mayor of Swanley, but moved to Thanet in 2002.  
I remain active and busy; and am now Chair of Thanet Community Development Trust, a School governor 
and a member of KCC education appeals Committee! 
One of my ambitions is to see KASBAH established in East Kent. 

Christine Taylor (Board Director)  
  Myself and my family are very keen on living sustainably and growing their own food on their rural plot ï
all three of my children are at university and I also work locally as a community development and environ-
mental consultant.  
I have formerly worked for various local authorities, including Medway Council where I was a Commissioner 
for Disabled Childrenôs Services. I joined the Board of KASBAH a year ago and thoroughly enjoy meeting 
people and participating in the KASBAH activities. 

Mandy Webb (Board Director)  
I have had many years experience in starting and developing a family business with my husband Graham 
Webb (MBE) which has enabled me to offer my skills and experience to KASBAH as a Director. 
I have four children who are all very successful in the music industry and I have 2 grandchildren.  
I have taught sport, mainly tennis, in schools and sports centres and playing tennis is one of my main hob-
bies. 
As a family we have all supported KASBAH for many years and have a great interest in helping preserve 

and develop the future of KASBAH. 

Graham Steele (Treasurer)  
For many years I worked as a professional mechanical engineer in a busy (self-managing) job checking the 
safety of machinery. During that time I was elected by my work colleagues as trade union convenor. I was 
on Dartford Borough Council for 12 years. I was on the local NHS Patients and Public Forum for a number of 
years. I have been involved in charity activities for about 13 years now and have been on the trustee boards 
of the Council for Voluntary Service, Citizens Advice Bureau and Racial Equality Council, before joining the 
KASBAH Trustee Board in 2008.  
In my free time I enjoy sailing, caravanning in Europe and visiting family (particularly my two grand -
daughters). 

Betty Hague -Smith (Chair)  
My poor mother longed for a "pretty" thing in pink dresses  and bows, but as the youngest,  and only 
daughter in a family of boys,  I was found mostly wearing my brothersô shirts and shorts! 
I have a son, and daughter who is a specialist foster carer, so the number of my ógrandchildrenô can vary 
from two to six at any  given time. 
I have worked in both the statutory  and voluntary sectors. I like volunteering  within the community, itôs my 
way of giving something back to society. My first job as a volunteer when I  moved to England in 1965 was 
at the Brook Hospital in Woolwich. I had never seen such a big hospital, with  20 to 30 beds in a ward. As 

volunteers we were seen as "do-gooders" and nothing else. "Just arrange the flowers" I  was told. By the time I left I was  
training the staff how to utilise the  skills that volunteers bring with  them. 
I have watched the statutory  and voluntary sectors change so much over the years - some things for good, and some 
perhaps not so helpful. I enjoy working with  and for KASBAH. I am very proud of all its staff, Board members  and 
volunteers, who have helped support the big changes taking place in KASBAH. It really is a privilege to be its Chair. 

Ann Everett (Vice Chair)  
I was born with Spina Bifida and Iôm a full time wheelchair user. I have been a Trustee of KASBAH for about 
15 years. 
I have been married to Michael for 50 years and we have two daughters and two grandsons. For the last 16 
years I worked for Social Services with disabled adults, so I have had lots of experience with my own dis-
ability and those of other people. I retired about three years ago; I have always enjoyed a full and active life 
and I am very keen that other people of all abilities are able to get the most out of their lives. I hope and 
believe that KASBAH helps our members to achieve their aims. 

We feature a brief introduction to 

the hard - working ladies and gentlemen 
elected to represent and serve our members at our AGM on July  7th.  

Meet The Board . . .Meet The Board . . .   
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Short Breaks 
The Short Breaks Team has been very busy since the last 
newsletter , with lots of interest and new members. At the 
end of May we had another visit from the Body Shop, 
which the young people enjoyed. Four new youngsters 
joined, and all excelled themselves doing the shopping for 
lunch, preparing the food and cooking a delicious curry for 
twenty two people! 

In June we had a very good turn-out - seventeen - with 
several new youngsters. Barclays Bank visited us again - 
they have become very popular visitors. They really en-
tered into the spirit of the day, and brought lots of lovely 
prizes with them. We also attended the summer fair at 
Danecourt School in Gillingham, which was very well at-
tended despite wind and rain. We are very grateful to 
Mr Somers the Headteacher, who did not charge us for the 
stand. We were given a delicious looking fruit cake for a 
ΨƎǳŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜƛƎƘǘΩ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘΦ aŀǊƛŀ ŦǊƻƳ IŀǘǘƛŜ ²Ŝōō IƻǳǎŜ 
gave us a hand, and some of our Short Breaks members 
visited us with their parents. Thanks to Carly and her mum 
for providing the gazebo - and holding it down when it 
threatened to blow away! 

In July the Short Breaks Team really enjoyed several visits 
to Bradfields School FE Centre, (also in Gillingham). We 
attended the Coffee Afternoon on the 6th where we were 

able to talk to parents about what we are able to offer and 
met some other organisations. We also had sessions sup-
porting the students with craft activities, quizzes (which 
went down very well - especially the prizes!), clock making, 
decorating T-shirts, bingo and more. We have a couple of 
outside activities in July - Howletts Zoo on 23rd, and travel 
training where the young people will be travelling by them-
selves on the bus from Rainham to Savacentre and return. 
More about these next time! 

We are always happy to welcome new members. To con-
tact the team call Rachel, (Co-ordinator) on 07505 489049 

or Jane on 07758 703627, or you can e-mail us at 
shortbreaks@kasbah.org.uk 

SHORT BREAKS - CLOCK MAKING AT  
BRADFIELD SCHOOL FE CENTRE  

Sam, one of our trainees, has just completed her time 

at SBH and is now moving on! After some time in the 

house she lived in one of our attached flats at Janus 

Court. However, she has spent the week since 

11th July moving in to her new flat in Gravesend. 

It's a lovely one bedroom modern flat - just a few 

years old I would say, and she has been busy buying 

new carpets, furniture, etc. Chris Yusuf and Dean 

helped her move using the HWH minibus - very many 

grateful thanks to HWH for the use of the bus. Sam is 

now happily ensconced in her flat, supported by Dean. 

Becky and some of the SBH staff and the other train-

ees went night time bowling for Sam's leaving party. 

A great time was had by all. Ash proved what a demon 

at bowling he was by getting no fewer than SEVEN 

strikes on the night! 

Rowayne was the guest speaker at our AGM. It must 

have been nerve-wracking for him, but he did really 

well, made everyone laugh, and answered questions 

afterwards too. He is the next trainee to move into the 

flat at Janus Court, and is very excited about having 

his own flat. SBH will be busy moving him in over the 

next week. We eagerly await a new arrival soon. 

SBH also has two new trainees Nicola and Elvis, who 

will be attending day service on Wednesdays. We send 

all of them our very best wishes. 

Dean Bowman, Deputy House Manager 

Residents held a barbecue in June, to thank the Cop-

ping family for a very kind donation to KASBAH fol-

lowing the recent passing of two relatives.  This en-

abled us to buy new equipment, including saucepans, 

garden bench, food mixer/blender, stereo and garden 

shrubs, and to have our kitchen and toilet decorated. 

The afternoon went really well with everyone enjoy-

ing sausages and burgers; even the weather held! 

Many thanks to Amy, Steve, Sue and Claire for their 

greatly appreciated donation. 

Three service users attended the KASBAH AGM, and 

visited Kent Life beforehand. We had lunch there and 

saw cows, pigs, horses and donkeys, (no rides for us 

though!), before going to the meeting and listening to 

Rowayne give his excellent talk. Ross and James are 

both looking forward to going away on holiday soon. 

Ross is off  to York with his family, and James is 

spending a long weekend away on the coast with 

friends. Fingers crossed for lots of sunshine! Maria 

has a new job working in a local primary school lis-

tening to the children read, and Amber is also looking 

for voluntary work, hopefully with animals. 

And finally... HWH has a new resident, a Syrian ham-

ster named Ozzy, who lives in Mariaôs room. 

Sally Cochran, House Co-ordinator 

Seabrooke House Hattie Webb House 

mailto:shortbreaks@kasbah.org.uk
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Why People Become Fundraisers  
We interview Simon Appleby following his efforts for 
KASBAH in the London Marathon, which raised over 
£1000 for KASBAH, as we reported in the last issue:  

Simon, you ran the Marathon for KASBAH this year, an 

amazing achievement. Can I start with running? Are you a 

regular runner, and what is your usual fitness regime? 

I only started running last August and prior to that my 

only other running experience was a 10k race in Hyde 

Park. I have always participated in sport, playing foot-

ball, hockey, golf and going to the gym but this was a 

new challenge. I ran on average 3 times a week building 

up from 3  to 15 miles prior to the marathon, following 

a programme devised by my local gym. 

What made you decide you wanted to run the marathon? 

It had been a long held ambition of mine to run in the 

London Marathon and I was extremely pleased to be 

given the opportunity to run on behalf of KASBAH. 

Did you know you were going to go the full distance? 

No ! As the longest run I had done was 15 miles, the 

other 11.2 miles were an unknown quantity until the 

day itself. I was hoping adrenaline & crowd support 

would get me to the end. 

Did you experience 'the wall'? 

They say that most people hit the wall around 22 miles 

but due to the hot conditions on the day, I found the 

hardest part was the 15-20 miles around Docklands. 

The support of my family & friends cheering me on at 

17, 21 & 24 miles gave me the encouragement to keep 

going and by 22 miles I felt confident for the remainder 

of the race. 

What made you decide to run for KASBAH? 

I ran for KASBAH as my wife works for it and it enabled 

me to promote & raise awareness of the charity. 

How did the experience - Running a staggering 26 miles 

and raising over £1,000 for charity - make you feel? 

Tired and emotional ! It was an 

amazing experience and one 

that I would like to do again, it 

gave me an enormous sense of 

achievement and pride to com-

plete the course and to fulfil 

my ambition. I was also ex-

tremely grateful for the sup-

port of my family, friends and 

work colleagues in helping to 

raise over £1000. 

Would you encourage others to fundraise in an activity or 

sport? How easy was it to organise? 

Yes I would as not only can you achieve your own ambi-

tion, knowing you are raising money at the same time 

does give an added incentive to keep going.  

The office provided me with sponsorship forms to collect 

cash/cheque donations and I also collected donations 

online through www.paypal-donations.co.uk. Donations 

can be made direct to KASBAH by entering Kent Associa-

tion in search box to bring up KASBAH and then using 

the Donate Now facility. This can be added as a link on 

Facebook/email to encourage people to donate. Gift Aid 

can also be collected on the donation. 

Thank you Simon, I hope your experience will encourage 

others to take up a personal challenge and raise invalu-

able funds too! 

 

Please contact Julie or Sophie in the KASBAH office on 

01474 536501 or email admin@kasbah.org.uk if you are 

planning on fundraising on behalf of KASBAH. 

I first started volunteering in 1992, 

working in the administrative depart-

ment of the Lions Hospice, where I 

helped to set up the Hospice and 

with recruitment of its first nurses; I 

also spent time in reception. 

In 1997, I decided on a change, and applied to DIAL 

as an Advisor. After completing a 6 week training 

course with about 15 others I joined DIAL for one day 

a week, still doing a day at the Hospice. Eventually I 

decided to leave the hospice and concentrate on my 

work with DIAL for 2 days a week. 

I am still here, enjoying what I do, and helping those 

who have difficulty completing their forms. Apart 

from the satisfaction it gives me, it also helps to keep 

my mind active, with benefits both to myself and 

those who need DIALôs help. 

My hobbies are reading and travel. My husband and I 

were both at sea; I was a Purser and he was a Navigat-

ing Officer, so the travel bug is deeply entrenched. 

Our merger with KASBAH has extra meaning for me 

as in 1950 my brother was born with Spina Bifida. 

Despite being doubly incontinent and a wheelchair 

user he led a very full and independent life. Working 

at KASBAH has made me realise how much more 

help is available now for parents with children with 

this and other forms of disability. 

Meet Our DIAL Volunteers: 

Carole Dickins 

The service continues to be extremely 

busy helping clients with benefits ad-

vice, form filling and sign posting on all aspects of 

disability, but is still encountering low rates of suc-

cessful claims awarded - we are trying hard to ques-

tion and lobby at a higher level, but are told it is the 

same situation everywhere at the moment. 

We are looking for volunteers who could possibly act 

as telephone advice operators or help in other ways 

DIAL operates from 11am to 3pm Monday-Friday. 

To get advice or to offer your services as a volunteer, 

please contact Sheila Stringer on 01474 356 962. 

DIAL  

http://www.paypal-donations.co.uk
mailto:admin@kasbah.org.uk
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Coldblow Farm, Thurnham 
nearMaidstone is believed to 
have been named during Saxon 
times. It is situated 600 feet 
above sea level on top of the North Downs in Kent in 

an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The views 
from local footpaths and bridleways are stunning. 
The farm today has 32 acres including nine acres of 

ancient woodland, graded as Special Nature Conser-
vation Value.  

Flint Lodge is a self -catering eco holiday lodge, 
newly built 2009/10, with the capacity to sleep up to 
10 people. It offers 4 -star self catering accommoda-
tion and is awaiting Mobility One Accessibility rating.  

The Lodge is a new Eco -build with a ground source 
heat pump providing ample heating and light tunnels 

providing additional light to the 

wet rooms and corridor. All the 
flint work around the exterior of 
the building is of flints dug up 
from the fields on the farm. It is 
hoped to incorporate rainwater 

recycling, which is already par-
tially installed.  

The Lodge is single storey and 
the approach and lay -out of the 

set -down area by the main en-
trance have been carefully designed. Specially 
equipped to cater for all customer needs with a 
range of specialist disabled access, features and 

equipment throughout.  

Wide corridor and doorframes for easy wheelchair 
access. Good wheelchair turning spaces in all rooms. 
Wet - room style bathrooms. Other features of the 
property also include ample car parking, and French 
doors overlooking a paved patio area.  

For info, prices, etc: Tel: 01622 730439  
Email: coldblowfarm@btconnect.com  

Or visit: www.kentdownsecolodge.co.uk  

Disabled Disabled --  Friendly SelfFriendly Self --

Catering AccommodationCatering Accommodation   

Going PlacesGoing Places   

On these pages we feature a few  
holiday themed items, which we hope 

everyone will find useful.  

If you have any other information, do 

send us your hints, tips and useful con-
tacts and information  

ôThe BungalowõôThe Bungalowõ  

Available for YouAvailable for You   
óThe Bungalowô, about İ mile from the sea front in West-

gate upon Sea, is a fully accessible semi-detached bunga-

low, which sleeps up to seven people. 

During summer, priority is given to families, 

but anyone is welcome! 

Classed as category B, accommodation comprises: 

1 double bedded room, 1 room with 2 single beds 

(1 with hoist), 1 room with bunk beds and single bed. 

Freeway ceiling hoist available in the 2 single bedded 

room (own sling required) 

2 bathrooms, (one is a fully accessible wet room) 

Kitchen designed for wheelchair users 

Large lounge/diner with TV and gas fire 

Central Heating & Hot Water 

Large garden and private drive 

It has duvets etc - take sheets, towels & pillow cases 

For a brochure, more information and latest prices, 

contact Hazel & Keith Waghorn on 0208 854 4399. 

Thinking Of Taking A Thinking Of Taking A 

Summer Break?Summer Break?   
  

At The New Mayfair Hotel, Blackpool you can enjoy a stylish 

and relaxing break in the UK's No.1 beach resort with the 

assurance that your every need is catered for. 

The New Mayfair Hotel offers a fully accessible holiday so-

lution, from accessible travel to and from your home on our 

brand new mini bus, free equipment hire including hoists, 

commodes and bed rails, fully accessible rooms with full-en-

suite shower room facilities and a selection of rooms includ-

ing over-head tracking, electric raiser beds and sea views. 

We're here to make your holiday perfect and can meet even 

the most special requirements. 

To find out how we can help you fulfil your perfect holiday 

experience call 01253 347543 or visit 

www.thenewmayfair.co.uk 

mailto:coldblowfarm@btconnect.com
http://www.kentdownsecolodge.co.uk
www.thenewmayfair.co.uk
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Holidays On WheelsHolidays On Wheels   
We all need and enjoy holidays. They are a chance to relax, to 
spend time with family and friends and meet new people. Whether 
you visit Brighton or Bulgaria there will be interesting things to see 
and do. 
A little preparation and planning can help make sure that everything 
goes smoothly. You are probably good at problem solving on a daily 
basis but in new places it can be more difficult. Some places are not 
as wheelchair friendly as at home. Sometimes facilities are even 
better! Here is a checklist of some of the things I do as I anticipate 
travelling. 
Have you been clear and accurate (in describing your require-
ments). If you can walk, make sure you say how far. This applies to 
travel and accommodation. I have rolled up at hotels having re-
quested a wheelchair accessible room and found steps from the 
street to reception with only a lift from reception onwards.  

ƀ Check your passport is still in date and has six months left. 

ƀ Make a note of your passport details and other important docu-

ments such as travel insurance. Take them with you but leave a 
copy with a friend at home. If the worst happens and you lose 
something it makes it easier to replace the documents.  

ƀ Put phone numbers of your bankôs lost card office on your mo-
bile. 

ƀ Take your Blue Badge with you - but this can be difficult if you 

are leaving your car at a station or airport and hiring one 
abroad. Most countries accept our Blue badge but check locally. 

ƀ Ask for assistance at airports and ferry terminals. Why waste 

energy on boring things when there are people to whisk you on 
board, often ahead of the crowd? 

ƀ Keep a day bag or hand luggage and put the following important 

things in it:  

ƀ Pills and medicines plus your last prescription order to prove 

they are for you. Include a few extra days worth in case you get 
delayed getting home. 

ƀ Baby wipes. Useful before meals, after using dubious toilets and 

much else. 

ƀ A small torch with new batteries. In case of power cuts, etc.  

ƀ Some chocolate and some chewy fruit bars. It can be a long time 

before food is provided or available while on a journey.  

ƀ A pen and notepad. If you canôt make yourself understood, draw 
what you want. A drink, a taxi or a toilet for example.  

ƀ A few pounds of English money in case you need a drink, to pay 

for a taxi or use a phone when you first get back.  

ƀ A small first aid pack. 

ƀ An adapter for local electrical sockets. 

ƀ A small roll of strong tape. Useful if any of your equipment 

breaks. 

ƀ An elastic bungee. When hooked on to my wheelchair arms I 

find it stops bags, etc. sliding off my knees.  

ƀ Remember you canôt take penknives or scissors in hand luggage 
on planes. 

I have only included some items. I leave it to you to remember 
cameras, books, a coat and so on. None of these things take up 
much room in your hand luggage. Perhaps you will think I am super 
cautious taking these items with me. I think I am well prepared so 
that I can enjoy my holiday.  
If you would like to share your holiday adventures please write in.  

Ian Townsend.Ian Townsend.   

Ian is a KASBAH member who works as an advisory teacher in Medway 
schools supporting pupils with physical disabilities. In his spare time he 

enjoys travelling and recently went to St Louis in the USA.  

The Chair asked the 
Mayor to formally 
close the AGM and to 
accept a gift of home-
made jam from the 
trainees at Seabrooke 
House, which was pre-
sented on their behalf 
by Mark Axford. 

Feedback concerning 
the venue was gener-
ally positive, however 
there were a few com-
ments regarding access 
issues due to the steep 
approach road leading to the village hall area. These 
have been noted and will be considered when se-
lecting next yearõs venue - indeed any suggestions 
for a suitable venue would be welcomed. Just call 

the main office at the Hive on 01474 536501 or 
email admin@kasbah.org.uk with your information. 

Thank you all for your support; we hope to see you 
next year! 

(Minutes from the KASBAH AGM 2010 are available 
on the website -www.kasbah.org.uk). 

(Continued from page 1) 

A well attended AGM - Thanks to all who came !  

Mark Axford makes the presen-
tation to the Mayor of Maid-

stone, Mr  Brian  Mortimer  

KASBAHõs AGM . . .KASBAHõs AGM . . .  (Continued from Page 1) 

Going PlacesGoing Places   

mailto:admin@kasbah.org.uk
http://www.kasbah.org.uk

